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òAbout Meó by Katy Kessop 
 

I'm going to tell you all about, Me! My birth name 
is Katy May Kessop people always ask...Is your 
name really Katherine? No, no it's NOT! I am a 
twin, and the day we were born we were rushed by 
ambulance to Fletcher Allen in Burlington. My twin 
brother, T.J. was born with under-developed lungs 
and almost didn't make it. Thankfully he did be-
cause I just think he is so amazing! When we are 
together him and I laugh so much. I love him so 
much! 
I have two nephews, Clayton and Lukas. The first 
time I ever held Clayton my heart became filled 
with the most warm, and full feeling I have ever 
experienced. He is definitely just as much a fan of 
me as I am of him. When we are anywhere together 
we are inseparable! Lukas is so cute and growing up 
to be more like his Daddy every day. Hopefully 
these two boys will go on to play many team sports 
where I can go to games and cheer them on! 
So let me tell you something a little closer to my 
heart (literally) that you might not already know. 
When I was in school and had the chance to play 
competitive sports I had the opportunity and much 
interest to play Field Hockey. So I joined the team, 
had the chance to play in one home game and one 
away game. The day after my one away game I had 
to go for my "Physical" at the doctors and was told  
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 by Dr. Baker that I had a heart murmur and was told 
to go to Fletcher Allen once again to have my heart 
checked out. And so I did. The Dr. In Burlington- Dr. 
Nancy Drucker told me I had Hypertrophic Cardio 
Myopathy. I was devastated because I wanted so in-
credibly badly to just play on a basketball team. I 
wanted a jersey with my name on the back of it. I 
wanted to belong to a team, to have team members 
depend on me and my skills. I wanted to be known for 
something like Kessop, The Three Point Kid! I even 
wanted to go on to be a Soldier in The Marines. I 
wanted to belong there as well. Since I could never 
play sports again, I became manager and I belonged on 
each team I had the pleasure of being a part of! The 
entire team depended on me, just what I wanted! After 
High School and College I longed to be part of some-
thing greater something with meaning. But before too 
many of my College days past me I met Salina. Salina is 
now my wife and has been for 7 years and my girl for 
14. I also in 2005 became part of a team that means 
more to me than I could ever imagine- The RCPCC 
Team. I left and moved to Springfield, VT. for a year 
but I missed my team. I moved back in 2007, got my 
job back at The RCPCC, I couldn't be happier to be 
part of a team.   
Right here in Rutland, VT. Working for The Rutland 
County Parent Child Center married to Salina Kessop 
is where I belong. My life is full of lots of love, laugh-
ter, family, friends, and coworkers that I love whole-
heartedly! I'm happy to belong right here, with my wife 
and my cat, Nelle, too! 

Gwen Flewelling 

 

Gwen is a CPA and Manager at OõBrien 
Shortle Reynolds & Sabotka, PC. She is a 
2003 graduate of Castleton College, 
where she received a Bachelorõs degree 
in Accounting.  She has been with 
OõBrien Shortle Reynolds & Sabotka, PC 
since 2005, providing both tax and audit-
ing services.  

Gwen also volunteers as the Vice Presi-
dent of the Rutland Young Professionals.   
During her free time, she enjoys running, 
baking, and spending time with her hus-
band Joel and young daughter Brooke. 
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Development Directives 

Sometimes there are moments in our lives that we quietly make a difference in 

someone else's without a lot of fanfare or photos.  May 2nd was that kind of 

day where a group of RCPCC employees, Board members, their families, and 

friends from the community all pitched in to spring clean at Chaplin's ECE and 

playground.  There was a lot of painting and staining of the building doors and 

playground structure, new "half" doors installed in the classrooms, raking of the 

grounds and wood chips, sand for the sandbox, rock climbing wall and new 

flowers in planters installed.  This was all done, in part, to make the follow-

ing Monday morning and days thereafter something special for the Chaplin 

Avenue ECE employees, students and families.  We want to thank the follow-

ing individuals and businesses that contributed materials or labor* that was 

used for the spring clean up:  Denise Scarborough, Kevin Sweeney & his 

team,  Angie & Bob Parkman, Shelby Korona, Heidi Byrne & Zach, Jan 

Krantz, Dana Pellistri, Katie Kessop, Robyn Schmitt & Ethan, Noble Ace 

Hardware, Garden Time, Yankee Paint, Home Depot, Green Mountain Rock 

Climbing Center, Carpenter & Costin, Carrara's Concrete. 

Next time you visit Chaplin Avenue, remember to take a moment and enjoy the 

improvements. 

  

 

 

Every month our newsletter will include com-

mentary and links to self assessment quizzes. 

Some of these quizzes will be useful and some 

will be just plain fun. 

This monthõs quiz is a personality text based on 

your visual choices to questions, appropriately 

named: 

òWho Am I?ó 

 

http://www.visualdna.com/quizzes/ 

  

Who Are We?  

What is one to say about June, the time of perfect young sum-
mer, the fulfillment of the promise of the earlier months, and 
with as yet no sign to remind one that its fresh young beauty will 
ever fade. ~Gertrude Jekyll  

Green was the silence, wet was the light, 
the month of June trembled like a butterfly.... 
~Pablo Neruda  

òIn early June the world of leaf and blade and flowers explodes, 
and every sunset is different.ó  
ɣ John Steinbeck, The Winter of Our Discontent  

Learning Together  

Learning Together Program 

Some of the mixed media artwork created by the students. 

http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/585.John_Steinbeck
http://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/2359336


 

Chaplin Chatter  

Brandon Banter  

We here in Pre-K have been working very hard 
with our alphabet and our math fingers. Our 
weekly theme has carried over. The kids are 
really enjoying our Pond unit. Learning new 
facts about the pond critters have been very ex-
citing to them. Especially the frog life cycle . 
The older kids know the five steps to the life 
cycle their favorite is number 3 the froglet. They 
giggled when I said the word. They asked if it's 
like a toddler. :) 
 
We've been enjoying this lovely warm weather. 
The warmth of the sun is making our frog 
eggs hatch. We've really enjoyed observing the 
changes.  Next onto turtles, salamanders, snails, 
dragonflies. We have a pond life exhibit on dis-
play in our stairway with all our wonderful pro-
jects that the kids have been working very hard 
on. Please feel free to stop by and take a look. 
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Our School-Age group cannot wait to get outdoors 
when they arrive off the bus and play outdoors in their 
sand area as well. 
Madeline Denis will be transitioning into her new role as 
Associate Director over the next couple of weeks and 
Ariana Drown will be in charge of day-to-day operations 
at the Brandon site.  Madeline's home base will change 
from our Brandon location to our Rutland one and she 
will still provide oversight and guidance to both early 
childhood sites along with her new responsibilities.  We 
are looking forward to a busy and event-filled summer 
as we increase our outdoor activities, hikes and other 
field trips! 

All of the children in all programs have been outdoors 
everyday enjoying this beautiful spring weather!  They 
have been exploring all of the sensory experiences that 
come along with the outdoors.  The Infants have been 
digging in the dirt, the Toddlers have been taking ex-
ploratory walks, picking flowers and planting flowers 
around the front of our building to create a more color-
ful environment.  The Preschoolers have transplanted 
their veggies from their indoor planters to our beautiful 
new, raised bed garden outdoors.  We are very thankful 
to all of our Comcast and PCC volunteers who helped 
enhance our playgrounds etc. during the Comcast Cares 


